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Sophia N. Welbeck, Director of Outreach, from the Mayor’s Office, works with the families with 
domestic violence. Their services are free and confidential. They partner up with Safe Horizon. They can 
also visit schools and teach students, what is a healthy relationship compared to domestic violence.  
No appointment necessary, but you cannot have an open warrant. 
 
Yojaira Alavarez, Community Outreach Coordinator. She works with mediating and investigating officers 
(Civilian Complaint Review Board). 
F.A.D.O: 
F​: Force-excessive use 
A​: Abusive Authority 
D​: Discourtesy 
O​: Offensive language, i.e. racist 

● She spoke about the “​Stop and Frisk​” procedure. The way a police officer can approach you and 
ask questions. 

● How to file a complaint against an officer. They can also do Reach out presentations. 
● Questions and Concerns call: (212)912-7275 

 
Captain McCormack spoke about Luis Cerano who passed away from the 43​rd​ precinct and also about 
A.D.A Thompson who also passed away. 

● N.C.O. program went around to seniors and gave out food. Also tips on how to stay warm. 
● Captain McCormack also mentioned how the explorers helped clean the baseball field with CB#6 
● P.A.L. along with the 48​th​, doing things for our youth, flag football; and volleyball for girls, 

women empowerment. 
● Early in the month of October, there was a graduating class of auxiliary. 
● Captain McCormack states statistics as follow: 

-Crime- 14% overall crime. 
-60% increase gun violence, 11 this year. 
-murder by 1 shooting  
-11 robberies, 4 robberies in the Fordham rd section. 4 incidents in 30 hours, 187​th​ & 
Lorillard Pl. 
 

Felicia Todman from United Metodist Church complained about double parked cars and how they also 
have them parked on the sidewalks. This is by 178​th​ & Park Ave. Captain stated that they already have 
confiscated 200 cars. 
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Jay Baez from Senator Gustavo Rivera office spoke about Tenants Specialist. Call (718)933-2034 for 
more information. 
 
Elba from Assembly Member Victor M. Pichardo, spoke about job fair on November 16, 2016. Call 
(718)933-6909 for more information. 
 
Aicha Bamba, Representative from Richie Torres office will be attending the meetings. Any concerns or 
questions call (718)842-8100. 
 
Next meeting: November 22, 2016 at 7:00pm 

December 20, 2016 at 7:00pm 
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